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 IDENTIFICATION PROCEDURES 
 

Introduction Correct and proper identification of the pest is the key to determining if an action 
program will be attempted, and if so, the extent, direction, and magnitude of the 
program, which must be cost effective and environmentally acceptable.  Continued 
identification services during the course of a program will help determine program 
changes and program failures. 
 

Identification 
Characters 

Some sorting can be done by field personnel assigned to a program.  In general, a 
description of the target species with pictures and drawings should be prepared for 
the program.  This should include distinguishing features which separate the target 
lymantriid from indigenous species.  
  
General Description of the Lymantriidae 
 
Eggs:  Generally spherical, hemispherical or subcylindrical, surface unsculptured. 
Commonly deposited in large masses, covered or intermixed with hairs from the 
female abdomen, or with a hardened, frothy substance, or both.  Eggs of Dasychira 
spp. are deposited singly or in small groups without covering, eggs of Orgyia spp. 
are deposited in a mass on the surface of the cocoon from which the flightless 
female emerged  (Ferguson, 1978). Wingless females of some species never leave 
the cocoon and lay eggs within (Schaefer, pers. comm.). 
 
Larvae: with all legs fully developed and with abundant, long, secondary hair, often 
intermixed with fine, needlelike spines, arising in clumps from addorsal, subdorsal, 
supra- and subspiracular and subventral verrucae; with or without two anterior and 
two or three posterior hair pencils of long plumose hairs and low dense dorsal tufts 
on at least the first four abdominal segments; two colored (pale yellow to red) dorsal 
glands on abdominal segments six and seven; integument sometimes with brightly 
colored markings; head smooth, shiny, with numerous fine setae (Ferguson, 1978). 
 
Pupae: Pupa conspicuously hairy, the setae at scars of larval verrucae very long, 
may be on sculptured  eye-piece and gena; labial palpi usually visible, maxillae short, 
not more than 2/5 of wings; no epicranial suture; femora of prothoracic legs not 
visible; distinct cremaster with hooks (Nakamura, 1976; Ferguson, 1978). 
 
Adult:  A tendency towards flightlessness in the female is prevalent in the 
Lymantriidae. Even with fully developed wings females may be too heavy- bodied to 
fly or may have greatly reduced wings or are even virtually wingless in some 
species.   Adults also have reduced mouthparts and are incapable of feeding.  
 
Adults assume a characteristic resting posture by which they may be recognized, 
especially the male which assumes a broadly triangular shape with wings flatted and 
closely appressed against the substratum and densely hairy forelegs extended 
forward in front. 




























































































































































































































































































































































































































































